Extr

MINUTES OF THE FIRST HALF OF THE ANNUAL MEETING LEAGUE OF WOMEN FOTERS OF DECATUR, ILL. MARCH 9, 1965

The meeting was held at 8:00 p.m. at Schwartz: Restaurant with Mrs. Thomas Hurst presiding. 34 members, and 6 guests, were present.

Mrs. Hurst announced that the Annual Meeting would be held in two parts this year. This portion would take care of election of new officers, approval of the budget for 1965-66, and by-law changes. The meeting would then be adjourned until May 12, at which time local program items would be adopted. By so doing, all local program for this year will be presented before suggestions for, and adoption of, program for next year will be done.

Minutes: The secretary, Mrs. Charles Meyerson, read the minutes of the annual meeting of April 8, 1964. They were approved with the following correction: Page 4, paragraph 2 should be included in the previous paragraph, indicating that the nominating committee for 1965-66 had been elected.

Treasurer's Report: The treasurer's report for the fiscal year which ends March 31, 1965, will be given at the May meeting. In the absence of the treasurer, Mrs. David Mann, Mrs. Hurst reported that income for 1964-65 was \$705 from dues and \$1,420 from contributions. Estimated expenditures will be almost the exact amount of income. Because contributions received in the finance drive were \$220 more than the goal and budgeted amount of \$1,200, no money will need to be taken from the reserve fund. The 1964-65 budget provided that \$350 be taken from it. A duplicator budgeted at \$100 has not been purchased and if one is purchased during 1965-66, this amount would have to come from the reserve fund.

Adoption of Budget for 1965-66: Mrs. J. R. Miller presented the proposed budget, copies of which were available for those who did not bring the one in the February bulletin. She noted an accumulation from the previous years of approximately \$875, \$500 of which had been deposited in February at Mutual Home Savings and Loan Association as an "Unallocated Reserve Fund", and the balance of which will be deposited after April 1, the end of the fiscal year. There was a discussion of the budget committee's recommendation that dues be raised to \$7.50, as reported in the February bulletin. Mrs. Miller said we will have to raise the goal of our finance drive by \$300 next year if dues are not increased, or take that amount out of reserve. The general feeling was that it would be preferable to increase our efforts in the finance drive instead of raising dues at this time. Mrs. Walker Mills moved that the proposed budget for 1965-66 be approved. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Lowell Gill and CARRIED.

By-Law Changes Mrs. Hurst presented the proposed by-law changes, which had appeared in the February bulletin, as follows:

Article IV. Sec. 1. In the last sentence, delete "At the conclusion of the next Annual Meeting" and add "the first day of April."

Article V. Sec. L. In the first sentence, delete "all meetings" and substitute "the annual meeting and other business meetings of the League and all meetings." Delete second sentence.

Article VI. Sec. 4. Delete "one month" and substitute "at least one week."

Article VIII. Sec. 2. Delete "month" and substitute "at least one week."

Article IX. Sec. 3. b. Delete "one month" and substitute "at least one week."

Article X, Sec. 3. After Council, add "under the provisions of the by-laws of the League of Women Voters of Illinois,"

Article XII. Sec. 1. Delete "month" and substitute "week."

Mrs. Gerald Redford moved the by-law changes be accepted, Mrs. Miller seconded the motion, and it CARRIED.

Mrs. Hurst turned the meeting over to the First Vice President, Mrs. Redford.

Mominating Committee Report: The committee members for 1964-65 were Mrs. L. B. Ritter, chairman, Mrs. Henry Bachrach, Mrs. C. Bridgman, Mrs. Hilmer Landholt, Mrs. Richard Ruedi. Mrs. Ritter presented the following slate of officers: Mrs. Thomas Hurst, president, 1965-66; Mrs. Morton Becker, 1st vice president, 1965-66; Mrs. Paul Turner, secretary, 1965-67; Mrs. Harold Tenney, Mrs. Eugene Blanchard, Mrs. George Limerick, directors, 1965-67; Nominating Committee for 1965-66: Mrs. James Manuell, chairman, Mrs. Dwight Nelson and Mrs. L. L. Colvis, There were no further nominations. Mrs. Gerald Cox moved that the secretary cast the vote of the assembled members for the nominees presented. Mrs. Clifford Smith seconded the motion and it was CARRIED. The new officers present were introduced.

Mrs. Mills moved the Annual Meeting be adjourned until May. Mrs. L. L. Colvis seconded the motion and it CARRIED.

Respectfully submitted,
Dee Meyerson

The Urban Renewal Committee reported after the Annual Meeting adjourned

Units Coordinator? Mrs. Ritter gave attendance figures for the four unit meetings held each month, and there was a discussion of the matter of dropping one of the units. The unit added most recently, South Shores which meets Wednesday evening, is doing quite well; the Tuesday morning unit with baby-sitter service has had to be subsidized for the sitters. The board decided to continue having the four meetings for the balance of this year, or at least through March.

Human Resources: Mrs. Dilley reported on the meeting in Chicago on February 10, which Barbara Redford and Barbara Tilley also attended. She will prepare an outline of material the committee will present to the membership in April at the unit meetings. The LWV has been asked to send a representative, to attend as an individual however, to meetings of the Community Action Committee, which is Mayor Arnold's committee on the anti-poverty program. Mrs. Ruedi moved that the board authorize Mrs. Dilley to find such a representative, possibly a member of her committee. The motion was seconded and CARRIED.

National Item on Reapportionment: Mrs. Hurst said the State League wished to know if local leagues would favor an emergency item for the national agenda on the apportionment of state legislatures and Congress. Mrs. Redford moved we recommend approval of such a study. The motion was seconded and CARRIED.

Legislative School at State Capitol: The bulletin will carry information. Tuesday, March 16, will be the day we will make arrangements to go since we have meetings on the other Tuesdays it is scheduled.

Respectfully submitted,

Dee Meyerson

SPECIAL MEETING, MARCH 7, 1965 URBAN RENEWAL CONSENSUS

The meeting was held at Swartz' Restaurant, immediately following the presentation of the Urban Renewal Committee, with Mrs. Hurst presiding.

Present: Mrs. Carroll Smith, Clifford Smith, Hurst, Westenhaver, Redford, Fuller, Dilley, Ruedi, Ritter, Meyerson.

Mrs. Hurst asked if a letter-to-the-editor should be written by the school committee to clarify the scope of responsibility of the superintendent of schools, and of the school board. Mrs. Meyerson moved that such a letter be written, the motion was seconded and CARRIED.

Mrs. Hurst said the council-manager committee needed funds for voters service leaflets and flyers. Mrs. Redford moved the committee be allowed to spend up to \$200. The motion was seconded and CARRIED. They will plan to hold a public meeting before the referendum.

Consensus reached on the three types of urban renewal being used in Decatur was discussed, and a statement outlining our position was prepared for release to the news media.

Respectfully submitted, Dee Meyerson

MINUTES OF THE FIRST HALF OF THE ANNUAL MEETING LEAGUE OF WOMEN FOTERS OF DECATUR, ILL. MARCH 9, 1965

The meeting was held at 8:00 p.m. at Schwartz: Restaurent with Mrs. Thomas Hurst presiding. 34 members, and 6 guests, were present.

Mrs. Hurst announced that the Annual Meeting would be held in two parts this year. This portion would take care of election of new officers, approval of the budget for 1965-66, and by-law changes. The meeting would then be adjourned until May 12, at which time local program items would be adopted. By so doing, all local program for this year will be presented before suggestions for, and adoption of, program for next year will be done.

Minutes: The secretary, Mrs. Charles Meyerson, read the minutes of the annual meeting of April 8, 1964. They were approved with the following correction: Page 4, paragraph 2 should be included in the previous paragraph, indicating that the nominating committee for 1965-66 had been elected.

Treasurer's Report: The treasurer's report for the fiscal year which ends March 31, 1965, will be given at the May meeting. In the absence of the treasurer, Mrs. David Mann, Mrs. Hurst reported that income for 1964-65 was \$705 from dues and \$1,420 from contributions. Estimated expenditures will be almost the exact amount of income. Because contributions received in the finance drive were \$220 more than the goal and budgeted amount of \$1,200, no money will need to be taken from the reserve fund. The 1964-65 budget provided that \$350 be taken from it. A duplicator budgeted at \$100 has not been purchased and if one is purchased during 1965-66, this amount would have to come from the reserve fund.

Adoption of Budget for 1965-66: Mrs. J. R. Miller presented the proposed budget, copies of which were available for those who did not bring the one in the February bulletin. She noted an accumulation from the previous years of approximately \$875, \$500 of which had been deposited in February at Mutual Home Savings and Loan Association as an "Unallocated Reserve Fund", and the balance of which will be deposited after April 1, the end of the fiscal year. There was a discussion of the budget committee's recommendation that dues be raised to \$7.50, as reported in the February bulletin. Mrs. Miller said we will have to raise the goal of our finance drive by \$300 next year if dues are not increased, or take that amount out of reserve. The general feeling was that it would be preferable to increase our efforts in the finance drive instead of raising dues at this time. Mrs. Walker Mills moved that the proposed budget for 1965-66 be approved. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Lowell Gill and CARRIED.

By-Law Changes: Mrs. Hurst presented the proposed by-law changes, which had appeared in the February bulletin, as follows:

Article IV. Sec. 1. In the last sentence, delete "At the conclusion of the next Annual Meeting" and add "the first day of April."

MINUTES OF THE FIRST HALF OF THE ANNUAL MEETING LEAGUE OF WOMEN FOTERS OF DECATUR, ILL. MARCH 9, 1965

The meeting was held at 8:00 p.m. at Schwartz Restaurent with Mrs. Thomas Hurst presiding. 34 members, and 6 guests, were present.

Mrs. Hurst announced that the Annual Meeting would be held in two parts this year. This portion would take care of election of new officers, approval of the budget for 1965-66, and by-law changes. The meeting would then be adjourned until May 12, at which time local program items would be adopted. By so doing, all local program for this year will be presented before suggestions for, and adoption of, program for next year will be done.

Minutes: The secretary, Mrs. Charles Meyerson, read the minutes of the annual meeting of April 8, 1964. They were approved with the following correction: Page 4, paragraph 2 should be included in the previous paragraph, indicating that the nominating committee for 1965-66 had been elected.

Treasurer's Report: The treasurer's report for the fiscal year which ends March 31, 1965, will be given at the May meeting. In the absence of the treasurer, Mrs. David Mann, Mrs. Hurst reported that income for 1964-65 was \$705 from dues and \$1,420 from contributions. Estimated expenditures will be almost the exact amount of income. Because contributions received in the finance drive were \$220 more than the goal and budgeted amount of \$1,200, no money will need to be taken from the reserve fund. The 1964-65 budget provided that \$350 be taken from it. A duplicator budgeted at \$100 has not been purchased and if one is purchased during 1965-66, this amount would have to come from the reserve fund.

Adoption of Budget for 1965-66: Mrs. J. R. Miller presented the proposed budget, copies of which were available for those who did not bring the one in the February bulletin. She noted an accumulation from the previous years of approximately \$875, \$500 of which had been deposited in February at Mutual Home Savings and Loan Association as an "Unallocated Reserve Fund", and the balance of which will be deposited after April 1, the end of the fiscal year. There was a discussion of the budget committee's recommendation that dues be raised to \$7.50, as reported in the February bulletin. Mrs. Miller said we will have to raise the goal of our finance drive by \$300 next year if dues are not increased, or take that amount out of reserve. The general feeling was that it would be preferable to increase our efforts in the finance drive instead of raising dues at this time. Mrs. Walker Mills moved that the proposed budget for 1965-66 be approved. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Lowell Gill and CARRIED.

By-Law Changes Mrs. Hurst presented the proposed by-law changes, which had appeared in the February bulletin, as follows:

Article IV. Sec. 1. In the last sentence, delete "At the conclusion of the next Annual Meeting" and add "the first day of April."